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Week B 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Hot, Hot, Hot 

If the forecasts prove correct, next Monday and Tuesday will be very hot; Exeter Airport is showing 27 
degrees on Monday, which may not be the 40+ speculative media headlines, but is hot. Many of Year 8 
will be at Bude, while most of Year 9 will be at Woodlands. It’s common sense, really, but reminders don’t 
hurt. Students will need a hat, sunscreen, and plenty of water. Stay in the shade as much as possible. They 
should stay covered up. They must also listen to staff advice: my colleagues are in the place of parents, and 
will work on the basis that no parent wants their child to be the colour of a lobster and/or poorly because of 
the heat.  

Much the same applies in College, with the heat likely to last all week. To help with this, students will be 
allowed to wear Clyst Vale PE kit (not other tops, shorts, leggings, but CVCC kit) next week. If students 
wish to wear their usual school uniform, that is absolutely fine, although there will be no requirement to 
wear a tie. 

 

Non-Uniform Day, Friday 22nd July 

To confirm; next Friday will be a non-uniform day for our student-chosen Charity of the Year, UNICEF. 
Suggested minimum donation 50p. Thank you for your generosity ! 

 

Annual Awards and Schools’ Trophy 

Unfortunately, the Newsletter goes to press before the Annual Awards and Schools’ Trophy are presented 
at the final assembly…..So, this will appear in next week’s edition, and on the website early next week ! 

 

Sports Day and Festival on the Field 

I think the best thing that can be said is that Sports Day and FotF felt incredibly similar to Sports Days of 
the past. It really was amazing, and it’s something unique to Clyst Vale that we do really well. After a three 
year break, with Years 7,8 and 9 never having experienced it before, we were s bit worried as to what 
might happen, especially as there is more unstructured time in the day than usual. We needn’t have 
worried: there were a couple of hiccups which were effectively dealt with, and the majority of students 
won’t have noticed and will have had a great day.  

“Sports teaches you character, it teaches you to play by the rules, it teaches you to 

know what if feels like to win and lose  -  it teaches you about life”            

Billie Jean King 



There are many, many people to thank, as a huge all-day event like this takes a significant amount of 
preparation and organisation as well as all the on-the-day management.  

I’ll start with the students. They were excellent, responded brilliantly to the day, and the spirit of friendly 
competition. There were a handful of exceptions, but the amount of respect and participation shown was 
just exceptional. A special mention to Sixth Form students who were involved in a variety of officiating 
roles. 

Food is important: so a big thank you to our kitchen colleagues, who served snacks and drinks all day, and 
the burger/hot dog menu around lunchtime.  

Thank you to CEVA for the loan of their truck to be the stage for Festival on the Field. 

Sports Day and FotF also would not work without the commitment, skill and patience of my colleagues. As 
you would expect, some officiate at the running and field events; some are on crowd control. Because we 
have a variety of other sports, other colleagues run the rounders competition, tug of war, a mini-marathon, 
target golf, mountain biking and basketball. Support staff also play an essential role in terms of the 
premises, admin support, and also through supervision. Some students find big days like this 
overwhelming, so our Additional Support team provide a safe space and activities (although on the field – 
we aim for full participation !). Other colleagues had the essential if less glamorous tasks of supervising the 
food provision and, of course, toilet duty…..  

Special thanks must go to Miss Williams for auditioning, rehearsing and running Festival on the Field. This 
is the most visible “addition” to our sports day, providing entertainment, a break, but also contributing 
enormously to the atmosphere, giving students an opportunity to perform, some of whom are not especially 
sporty but can make a big contribution. Thanks to Mr Hawkins and Mr Pearce for their support. 

Of course, the fundamental and biggest part of Sports Day is the sport, and the biggest thanks should go to 
Mr Powell and his colleagues in the PE department for their organisation, coordination, support, advice and 
problem-solving on the day !  

There will be other write-ups elsewhere, but I should add my congratulations to the winners. Green School 
won the overall Schools’ Trophy. Victrix Ludorum was Issy Jackson-Lawson and Victor Ludorum Ned 
Brown; the Sarah Wynn and Trevor Green cups for effort and sporting attitude were awarded to Alissia 
Brown and Henry Fenner. 

I realise I’ve gone on a bit, but I’m not going to apologise. I am thrilled that Sports Day is back, it’s 
arguably “The Event” of the College’s year, and it was a great success. 

 

Year 10 Sixth Form Taster Days 

The Year 10 Post 16 Taster Days were hosted across 2 days this week, with 10GHE, 10GSW and 10YNS 
visiting on Monday and 10RER, 10RGG and 10YMPR on Tuesday. Both days kicked off with a welcome 
from Miss Haynes, Head of Sixth Form, then students dispersed to their lessons. 

Students chose in advance the sessions they were most interested in visiting, and spent the day attending 
sample A-level lessons in those subjects.  All areas were represented, with students able to try anything 
ranging from Art & Photography to Maths, from Philosophy to PE.  Subjects that are not available at 
GCSE, such as Psychology, attracted huge interest, with Mrs Elliot welcoming a class of 29 students! 

Year 10s regrouped at breaktime in the Post 16 Café, where mid-morning cookies were provided.  The 
atmosphere was very positive and Post 16 staff were really impressed with students’ attitude and behaviour 
throughout the day. Thank you to all staff who contributed to the success of the Taster Days.  We look 
forward to welcoming many of these students back to begin A-level courses at Clyst Vale in a couple of 
years from now! 

 

New Intake Parents’ Evening 

It was really good to see this event back on the calendar. We are at our best face-to-face rather than 
virtually, as Clyst Vale’s ethos and atmosphere loses something by being in two dimensions. The most 
important aspects are that the Year 6 pupils à Year 7 students (and parents) can feel confident and reassured 
in September that they are joining a safe and respectful school, where they can quickly settle and get stuck 
in, and from there feel happy and make good progress. Thank you to all readers who were there, even if you 
will almost certainly have another child or two with us already ! 



 

 

Next Week 

Next week is the last week of term ! Year 10 and Year 12 students will be on work experience; as a 
College, we believe that work experience is an extremely valuable part of a student’s holistic education. 
It’s not just about careers education (although this is the main point), but also develops softer skills and 
many students work with unfamiliar adults in a new environment, which helps develop character. We have 
a few more Year 10 students unable to secure placements than usual; this is not for want of trying, but 
another reflection of the pressures facing employers post-pandemic. Meanwhile, in Wales, CVCC students 
will embark on their Gold DofE Award expedition; routes have already been modified to recognise the heat 
and terrain.  

Year 9 students will go to Woodlands on Tuesday. Ideally, we would have liked to offer this to Year 7, but 
we were simply unable to secure sufficient coaches. We decided on Year 9 because they have missed most 
big events in the last two years due to covid and lockdown. Most of Year 8 will be in Bude until 
Wednesday, of course; those in school will follow a programme of activities which we will do our best to 
seem not like lessons! 

 

Attendance 

Over the year, our attendance remains very similar to national rates, disappointingly below 90%; it never 
really caught up after the covid deluge in September-October. At the moment, an issue is parents planning 
to keep children away from school next week to reduce the risk of catching covid and thereby prevent a 
holiday, in some cases already postponed more than once because of covid. As a human being and a family 
man, I understand this. However, I must also point out that any such absence must be unauthorised, there 
are no exceptional circumstances, the absence will be added to any previous absences, and may result in a 
warning letter or further action.  

 

News of Former Students  

If you live Crediton way, you may already have seen this item in the Courier. Sammi Bragg has become a 
fully-qualified veterinary nurse; as a young girl, she always loved animals, and after leaving Clyst Vale 
went on to Bicton College and has worked her way through all the relevant qualifications. By itself, this is 
a story of working hard to achieve a dream, but it reaches a new level because Sammi is profoundly deaf. 
When at CVCC, during the heyday of our Hearing Support Centre, Sammi’s first language was BSL not 
English. She was the only profoundly deaf student at Bicton. At the time, cochlear implants were not 
readily available and very expensive, but eventually Sammi received one, and that really allowed her to 
push on with her career. Sammi is still in touch with colleagues who worked with her, and we’re really 
proud of what she has achieved. 

 

Clever Chefs 

As I mentioned last week, Clever Chefs have been awarded the contract to be our caterers for the next three 
years, and we are looking forward to the new partnership. Clever Chefs have produced a welcome booklet 
for parents which I’m pleased to attach to this Newsletter. 

 

Request for good quality second-hand College uniform 

Responding to the cost-of-living crisis, especially for families facing particular financial hardship, we hope 
to set up a uniform bank, Clearly, to do this, we will need donations of uniform, clean, in good condition. If 
your youngest child has left, or completed their gazelle-like growth spurt, we would be really grateful for 
donations. Please ask your child to drop these off at Reception or with the AthoSes. 

 

  

 



Kooth.com support during the summer holiday 

For most students, the summer holiday is a good time with family, friends, and free time to fill. For some, 
it is not so good. Kooth is an on-line service to support young people with their mental and emotional 
health. Students and families can still access free, safe and anonymous mental health support on 
Kooth support during the summer holidays! If a student is feeling lonely, it’s ok to reach out for sup-
port! Find resources, podcasts and articles on Kooth during the holiday season or speak to a practi-

tioner. Go to go.kooth.com/sRw9 for more.  

 

Activate Camps (FSM students)  

I have been asked to publicise these, and I’m happy to do so. This is what the local coordinator says: 

“I wanted to let you know about a FREE Summer Camp running in the area which might be of interest to 
the children at your school. The Government has funded local authorities across England to run free HAF 
(Holiday Activity & Food) camps for children who receive benefit-related free school meals. Activate HAF 
Multi-Activity Camps run during the school holidays and offer healthy food and fun activities for eligible 
children aged 5-14. We also have additional funding available for other looked-after and vulnerable chil-
dren along with children from asylum-seeking families. The camps are held at Exmouth and Sidmouth 
Community Colleges, and places can be booked through our website: https://www.activatecamps.co.uk/
haf/ “ 

 

Broadclyst Theatre Group  

You’ll see a poster with more details and how to apply later on in this Newsletter, as this is another possi-
ble summer activity I’m happy to publicise. This summer, and in previous years, CVCC students have tak-
en part. Please note it’s for the 14-18 age group, and will be based in Broadclyst, using a variety of venues. 
As if teenagers don’t have enough drama in their lives…. 

 

Broadclyst Neighbourhood Plan Further Consultation 

A ten-week public consultation by EDDC on a plan that will help shape future developments in the Broad-
clyst parish for the next decade has been launched. It closes on 8th September. 

The core documents are available online with the full set of supporting documents on the Broadclyst Parish 
Council website. Anyone wishing to comment can fill out an online form here, send their comments by 
email to planningpolicy@eastdevon.gov.uk or post them to: Angela King, Planning Policy Team, East 
Devon District Council, Blackdown House, Border Road, Honiton, EX14 1EJ. Hard copies of the plan can 
be viewed at Clyst Vale Community College Library, Pinhoe Library, EDDC offices in Honiton, and in the 
Broadclyst Parish Council Office. 

 

Term Dates 2023-24 (yes, the year after next…) 

These were approved by Governors this week and can be found on the website. I suppose the most im-
portant date is that students return on 3rd September 2023. We finish quite early for the Christmas holiday, 
but quite late for Easter because it’s earlier. The summer term goes on until 23rd July 2024.  

 

Advance Notice: Early Closure on Friday 16th December 

The Governors also approved a request for an early finish on the last day of the autumn term. Precise de-
tails to be confirmed, but it is likely that students would leave site at 2.00 pm, and we would make the nec-
essary arrangements with school transport. 

 

Thank you very much for all your on-going help and support, whether you are packing for Bude, or deal-
ing with the initial nervousness of starting work experience !  

 

Kevin Bawn 

http://go.kooth.com/sRw9
https://www.activatecamps.co.uk/haf/
https://www.activatecamps.co.uk/haf/
https://eastdevon.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/neighbourhood-and-community-plans/neighbourhood-plans/neighbourhood-plans-being-produced-in-east-devon/Broadclyst
https://www.broadclyst.org/neighbourhood-plan/neighbourhood-plan-documents?folder=Regulation%2B16%2BDocuments
https://www.broadclyst.org/neighbourhood-plan/neighbourhood-plan-documents?folder=Regulation%2B16%2BDocuments
https://eastdevon.gov.uk/media/3724475/broadclyst-neighbourhood-plan-comments-form-editable-v10.pdf
mailto:planningpolicy@eastdevon.gov.uk


Sports Day and Festival on the Field 2022 

 

Well done to all the students from years 7 to 10 who competed in the  

fantastic return of the Clyst Vale Sports Day and Festival on the Field. Also, 
great thanks to the many Post 16 students who helped run the events,  

competed in the tug-o-war versus staff and also against the rest of the 
school in the 4x100m relay.  

The records tumbled on the dry ground with Willow Davis setting a new 
record in the Y7 Girls 800m with 2mins57sec.  

Later Jacob McDonnell improved the Y8 Boys 300m with a time of 
46.18secs. Tom Crees did superbly as he jumped to a new record in the Y9 

Boys High Jump with 1.59m.  

The dry ground also helped 9YSP whose boys set a new 4x100m record with 
a blistering 52.48secs. Grace Alexander enjoyed jumping on the newly  

refurbished long jump pit and leapt to a new Y7 Girls Long Jump record of 
4m25cm.  

When all the points were added up 7YTZI, 8GABR, 9GBA and 9GHE tutor 
groups all triumphed in the inter-tutor competition. Overall this meant 

Green School retained the Sports Day shield for 2022. Special awards were 
presented to Elishia Brown - Sara Wynn  

Trophy for outstanding female effort. Tom Crees was given Trevor Green 
Trophy for outstanding male effort.  

The Victrix Ludorum was given to Izzy Jackson-Lawson for  

exceptional female performance whilst Ned Brown won the Victor Ludorum 
for exceptional male performance.  

A wonderful day observed brilliantly by the students who enjoyed a  

welcome return to the traditional  

Clyst Vale Sports Day and Festival on the Field. 
Mr J Powell  



 



 

Girls Inter-School Football World Cup 2022 

 

Congratulations to Qatar of Red School who defeated a very spirited and 

skilled Brazil of Yellow on penalties on Friday lunchtime in the Final of the 
Girls event. Following on from the success of the Boys tournament the  

previous week, the tournament was brilliantly attended by players,  

officials and supporters and showcased the skill and athletic ability of the 
girls which took part. 

In hot and humid conditions at Dog Village, similar to the conditions in Qatar 
in December for the less important version(!), the 3/4 place playoff game 
acted as the curtain raiser to the main event, with Green Schools' Portugal 
and Saudi Arabia playing out a 1-0 victory to the latter. As the crowds began 

to flock around Pitch 1, the teams 
were met by guest of honour, 
Mrs Battishill. Ms Watt, taking 
charge of the final, following on 
from Miss Roberts exploits for 
the Boys final a week before, did 
a splendid job at ensuring a free 
flowing game with the ever  

present Tom Shelton as linesman 
and assistant. 
 



 

The very entertaining game finished at 2-2, with extra time bringing no extra 
goals, so we had more penalty action drama! Qatar slotted home in sudden 
death after the regular three had been missed by both sides, meaning that 
Red School had some much deserved success and denied Brazil, and Yellow 
School, the double! 

Mr Pearce  



One of our Year 9 students said 

of the experience:

The original postcards from both 

schools will be on 

display at Clyst Vale in  

September – so keep a look out! 

Miss Walton 

Art Department 

July 2022  





Sam Mills wins again! 
 

Clyst Vale Post 16 student Sam Mills has become a double National champion 
this week. At the English National Championships in Manchester over the 

weekend Sam ran in the final of the Senior Boys 800m. After a thrilling race 
Sam beat tough competition in a sprint to the line, dipping to take the title. 
He adds this to his National U18's Cross-country title he won in the Spring. 
Sam has had a great year both on the cross-country circuit, but also on the 
track. We wish him every success in the National School's competition this 
weekend. If you would like to see our star athlete in action the link is below 

and his race begins at 5hrs53mins. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Tmzypl9RSA  

 
English Schools Track & Field Championships 2022 - Day 2 - Sportcity  

Sam Mills, wearing bib number 21 on the inside of the track. 

 
          Mr J Powell  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Tmzypl9RSA


 





 

Please read this NOW…….!!! 

Calling all youths (aged 14-18). 

What are YOU doing this summer? 

Take a look at our upcoming community youth project. 
Details below…. 







CALENDAR DATES 

 Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going on in the 
College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Sun 17—Wed 20 July Y8 Bude residential 

w/b 18 July  Y10 and Y12 Work Experience 

Tues 19th July Year 9 Woodlands Trip 

Weds 20 July Year 9 Army Activity Day 

Mon 18 - Fri 22 July   Gold D of E Brecon Expedition 

Fri 22 July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 

Thurs 18 Aug A Level Exam Results, 9am—11am 

Thurs 25 Aug GCSE Exam Results, 9-11am 

Mon 22—Fri 26 August The Big Step Summer School Programme 

(Y6-Y7 Transition) 



Attendance, Absence and 
Requests for Absence 

 
Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 

If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 

simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 
reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 

 
If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 

for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 
 

Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 
College due to illness. 

 
Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 
link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 

appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  
























